
 

BILL SUMMARY 

2nd Session of the 58th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: SB 1565 

 Version:  Engrossed 

 Request Number:   

 Author: Rep. Ford 

 Date: 4/19/2022 

 Impact:  No direct fiscal impact anticipated 

 

Research Analysis 

 

SB 1565 gives the Attorney General the power to cross-deputize police officers of the police 

department of any municipality or any officer deputized by the county sheriff or a designee 

subject to an interlocal governmental agreement with the Attorney General’s Office in an effort 

to combine city, county, and state law enforcement efforts and to encourage cooperation between 

city, county, and state law enforcement officials.   The measure provides that liability for any 

conduct of the officer remains with the respective employer of the officer.  

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The measure, as engrossed, would allow the Office of the Attorney General to cross-deputize 

local law enforcement subject to an interlocal governmental agreement. 

 

Upon review, no direct fiscal impact to the state is anticipated from passage of the measure. The 

measure contains permissive language. 

 

Prepared By: Clayton Mayfield 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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